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17 March 2021 

Nagindar Singh 
Senior Environmental Assessment Officer 
Department of Planning, Infrastructure and Environment 
via email 
 

Re:  Gunlake Quarry Continuation Project (SSD-12469087) - proposed boundary adjustment 

Dear Nagindar, 

In regard to your query about the project boundary for the Gunlake Quarry Continuation Project (SSD-
12469087), there were disturbance areas approved by the Part 3A Consent MP 07_0074, for which offsets 
were provided, that were omitted by oversight from the Extension Project SSD Approval. 

As explained in Section 2.2 of the Gunlake Quarry Continuation Project Scoping Report: 

“Prior to surrendering the original approval for the Quarry (Project Approval 07-0074) on 1 August 2018, 
the eastern overburden emplacement was extended and the haul road into the pit was completed, both 
within the footprint approved by Project Approval 07-0074. Biodiversity offsets have been provided for 
vegetation clearance within these areas. By oversight, these areas were omitted from the Extension Project 
disturbance area. It is proposed to rectify this as part of the Continuation Project (Figure 2.1).” 

It is proposed to rectify this in the Continuation Project. The attached plan shows these areas and the 
relationship between the Part 3A Consent disturbance area and the rectified Continuation Project area.  

Yours sincerely 

 
Philip Towler 
Associate Director 
ptowler@emmconsulting.com.au 




